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MEETINGS AND EVENTS 
 

 
 

Jan 16
th

  PSWA GENERAL MEETING 

  3
rd

 Tuesday monthly @ 7.30 

 

Jan 29
th

  AIRMAIL CIRCLE 

  5
th

 Monday monthly @ 7.30pm 

 

Feb 1
st
   THURSDAY DAYTIME STAMP CLUB 

  Meeting Place: Scout Hall, Rokeby Road Subiaco 

  1
st
 Thursday monthly @ 1-4pm 

 

Feb 3
rd   

CLUB/LIBRARY DAY 

  1
st
 Saturday monthly @ 12-4pm 

 

Feb 5
th  

 MONDAY PHILATELIC FORUM 

  1
st
 Monday monthly @ 7.30pm 

 

Feb 12
th  

MONDAY POSTMARK CIRCLE 

  2
nd

 Monday monthly @ 7.30pm 

 

Feb 20
th 

PSWA GENERAL MEETING 

  3
rd

 Tuesday monthly @ 7.30 

  
 

Feb 27
th
 JUST AN AUCTION 

  Viewing from 7pm. Auction commences 8pm 

   
Mar 1

st   
THURSDAY DAYTIME STAMP CLUB 

  Meeting Place: Scout Hall, Rokeby Road Subiaco 

  1
st
 Thursday monthly @ 1-4pm 

 

Mar 3
rd   

CLUB/LIBRARY DAY 

  1
st
 Saturday monthly @ 12-4pm 

 

Mar 5
th  

MONDAY PHILATELIC FORUM 

  1
st
 Monday monthly @ 7.30pm 

 

Mar 12
th  

MONDAY POSTMARK CIRCLE 

  2
nd

 Monday monthly @ 7.30pm 

 

Mar 20
th  

PSWA GENERAL MEETING 

  3
rd

 Tuesday monthly @ 7.30 
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2017/18 Office Bearers & Committee inc. 
Appointed Positions. 
     

Patron    Joe Clarke   
Vice Patron’s   Ross Wood   
    John DiBiase   

 
President   M. Brown   
 
Vice President   A. Watson   
 
Secretary   G Woodward   
 

Treasurer   N Rainford   
 
Exchange Secretary  G Morris   
 
Librarian   M Leaman   
 
Committee-   P Holman   

(Auction catalogues 
& syllabus coordinator) 
 
New Members Officer  J DiBiase   
 
Committee   R Edwards   
 
Committee   W Wells   

 
Committee   R Wood   
 
Editor “Stamp Hinges”  G Morgan 
 
Auctioneers   T Lacy 
    T Finlayson 

    J McPhee 
 
Stamp Mart Co-Ordinator R Wood 
 
Publicity Officer  M Peachey 
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Editorial 
 

I thank the club for the opportunity of Editor of “Stamp Hinges” for 

2018.  

What shoes to fill! Mark Leaman has done a wonderful job as Editor 

over the past 2 years and I know he will relish the opportunity as 

Librarian for 2018 to further develop our important club library 

resource. It is vital not only to record our club history but also ensure 

updated reference material is available to all members to expand their 

knowledge in pursuit of their current collecting interest. 

 

The world of stamp collecting is constantly changing with the future of 

the postal systems under constant pressure to maintain services that can 

function effectively in this modern technological age. The use of 

computers, phones and other technology has almost removed the 

requirement of letter writing through postal systems and hence the 

requirement for stamps. I fear that over the coming years we will see 

many post offices disappear from service. How will these changes affect 

the stamp collecting world and Philately in general? 

 

I look around our own club and see a senior demographic and this 

appears to be the current trend in many clubs. With the postal system 

perhaps declining particularly with the use of stamps and the younger 

generation not having the exposure to the postage stamps on a regular 

basis, are we the philatelist to be relegated to the history books? I hope 

not!  

 

We appreciate the efforts of our publicity officer Mel Peachey in 

developing an interest among the younger generation through schools 

and displays. Mel along with other committee members will generate 

innovative ideas during the year to try and reverse the trend or at least 

stop the decline in stamp collector numbers and build on our 

membership 

 

I welcome comments and articles for future publications of “stamp 

hinges”. We recognise that we have a wealth of knowledge within our 

club and I look forward to helping to tap into this with “Stamp Hinges”                               
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A final check by Andrew and 

Ross and ready for the crowd 

The vendors' displays are always popular and 

Andrew is searching for that elusive item 

Keen vendors checking through 

the popular box lots 

Trevor Lacey prepares to start 

the auction 

The Local Auction Scene 
 

Club auctions throughout the Perth and Surrounding Areas continue to have 
strong support although it was noticeable that bidding numbers reduced 
towards the end of the year. I guess there is only so many dollars in the 
“coffers”. One or two new dealers are on the scene and strong bidding ensured 
as they built their stocks. 

 
I became more involved at our club auctions toward the end of the year and 
was amazed at the amount of work that was required both prior and on Auction 
day. It is a credit to all to ensure that the Auctions run smoothly; the accurate 
recording of lots as they are sold and distributed to the successful bidders is a 
credit to those involved. 
 

Open Day Auction 
 

The open day auction went smoothly although a little hicup setting up of lots 
requiring some to be displayed along the wall but all in good fun. 
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The Thrill of the chase 
 
The relentless trolling of the internet auction sites continues long into the night 
and then through drooping eyes and dulled senses I spot it; that elusive stamp 
to fill the void. No-ones bid yet, is it too expensive or condition poor; do I bid 
and what is my limit; “my god decissions decissions; damn it I want it” and the 
finger uncontollably types a number and after a brief pause “ENTER” and the 

bid is in.Over the coming days I relax as no one has entered a higher bid; Plans 
are underway to how this new prized posetion is to be displayed and then the 
unthinkable;I have been out bid; what do I do;is this stamp worth more;I have 
already mentally placed it in my collection;do I increase my bid;yes I must 
have it,yes I must; the number is entered and the finger trembles as the send 
button is pressed; relief the item is once again mine. I watch in trepidation as 
the minutes turn into seconds all the time the bid going up;will my amount be 
enough;fear of loosing this item sets in and all reasoning and rationality goes 

out the door;increase the bid the demon inside my head screams;uncontrollably 
I cannot resist and with sweaty fingers type the inevitable, the new maximum. 
As the final seconds tick over; one more bid from that other internet troll and 
then its over; the item is mine he he ha ha. Then reality, why did I pay so 
much.; Ah such is the thrill of the chase. 
 

Bulk Lots 
 
Finding items to add to your collection from bulk lots can be an intersting past 

time although extremely time consuming. To get the best from lots the 
collector needs to have a broad philately mind and a clear understanding of 
quality as the collector with a keen eye will usually always find some items of 
interest. To aid recovery the collector should perhaps broaden their collecting 
interests. 
Varieties – It would be impossible to know all variations but knowledge of 
major items could perhaps help pay for that bulk lot and you would still retain 

key items from the lot. 
Postmarks & Dates – This is another very interesting and popular field. Ist day 
of issue are always popular and some worth a hefty premium.( eg 1d red KGV 
17/07/14 can be in the $1000’s ) 
Shades – This is quite a specialist area but knowledge of major shades can be 
rewarding particularly in the KGV and Kangaroos issues. 
With carefull searching there are still major finds to be located in many areas. 

Perfins – Official and private perfins can be rare and well worth checking 
Remember Knowledge is Power  
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Collectors Corner 
 
We will continue to post items of interest from members within our club that 
require information or want lists on items they may collect. 
 
This month we have some interesting postmarks from Mel Peachey that he 
found in a recent lot he purchased. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Broken Hill Railway Town                             Burges Siding 

 

Mel recently acquired some old postmarks, 
He thought they might be of interest to 
postmark collectors. 

Mel would appreciate any information on 
these including period of use and rarity 

Poseidon Train 

 

Any information on these will be printed in the next stamp hinges 

 
Please don’t be shy, any member that have items of interest and requiring 
further Information contact me and I will ensure that they go in the next edition 
of “Stamp Hinges”. 

 

Wanted – Sue Morgan is looking for lots of 1d Red Kangaroo to further the 
specialist study of this exciting issue. Please contact Sue on 9349 6330 or at 

gregorymorgan@bigpond.com. Always happy to swap or buy 

mailto:gregorymorgan@bigpond.com
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Club Library Day 
 

The club library day is always a lot of 

fun and an opportunity to discuss 

anything from collecting to general 
interest topics in a low-key format.  

We all contribute towards a lunch, but 

it is amazing at times that it is well into 

the afternoon before we snack, as it is 

easy to become totally engrossed 

inspecting the many items of interest 

bought along. Of interest was the items 

acquired recently by Mel and Mark. I 

was left drooling and envious of the 

MUH selections and could have spent many more hours perusing. 

Don’t forget that the library is open and the information available to the members is 

amazing including new specialist information on the KGV issues. 

The next Library day is on Saturday 3
rd

 February, so come along and join in the fun 

and tap into the Library resource; use the photocopier, and don’t forget to bring some 

of your items of interest. SEE YOU THERE!  

 

 
Specialist Notes 
 

It is always advisable when purchasing specialist items to check for authenticity. 

Unfortunately, there are troves of unscrupulous characters in the market place that 

forge and alter stamps so pay a little extra if necessary to ensure you have received the 

stamp as marketed. Below is a copy from Michael Drury. Not only is Michael a 

knowledgeable collector, he has access to collectors that specialise in many fields 
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Members engrossed in proceedings. The 

Hooker Shield displays in the background 

Ross Wood and Andrew Watson 

Judging the “Hooker Shield” 

President Malcolm Brown presenting the 

“Frank Hedges Perpetual Trophy” to Mark 

Leaman 

President Malcolm Brown 

giving his words of wisdom 

December Meeting 
 

What a terrific meeting to cap of a great year with 20 members in 

attendance. The meeting was kept to a minimum to allow time for the 

members to inspect and vote on the“Hooker Shield”. Congratulations to 

Bruce Haynes, winner of the Hooker Shield. 

The Auction, led by Trevor was a regular highlight and it is good to see 

that the quality and quantity of the items was of a high standard and I 

am sure this will continue throughout the year. 

Congratulations to Mark Leaman on receiving the “Frank Hedges 

Perpetual Trophy”; a popular recipient and well deserved. 

The evening was completed with a very good supper of “nibblies”.  
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Topics of Interest 
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Upcoming Dates 
 

Just an Auction 
 

Key in the 27
th

 February as once again there are some exciting lots (450 

Plus) including a good selection of Kangaroos and commonwealth 

material.  

Doors open at 6.30pm for viewing; the auction commences at 8pm.  

You could find a bargain or that illusive item you are looking for. 

See Trevor Lacey perform his Auctioneering skills; surely not to be 

missed. SEE YOU ALL THERE! 
 
January Meeting 

Key in the 16th January, a great meeting is scheduled. Mike Adams will have 
an exciting display and an opportunity for members to display recent purchases 
of interest. All members please take the opportunity bring in some items as we 
are all interested in all themes of collecting. Hang around after the meeting and 

enjoy a cup of tea and a biscuit. 

February Meeting 

Key in the 20th February as another exciting meeting with Penny Wells doing a 
“Mystery Display”. The mind boggles with anticipation. Not to be missed 

STAMPMART 2018 

This is our Premier Event and is scheduled on the 6th May (Sunday), the doors 
open at 10am and the auction to commence at 2pm.  

Now is the time to commence sorting through your lots for auction as first in 
best dressed on this one. This is the “Biggy” and will require all hands-on deck 
to ensure a successful day. 

Don’t forget the Youth entries for the “Don O’Loughlin Trophy” and the 
members entries for the “Les King Trophy” 
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OFFICE BEARERS 2018 
 

Patron  Mr Joe Clark 

Vice Patron Mr Ross Wood  

 Mr John DiBiase  

President  Mr Malcolm Brown 0404 861 994 

 annmalal@bigpond.com 

 

Vice President Mr Andrew Watson 0429 885 662 

 nickwatson171@iinet.net.  

 

Secretary Mr Gavin Woodward 0419 963 017 

 gavin.w@bigpond.net.au 

 

Treasurer Mr Nigel Rainford 0415 378 530 

 fulmar58@gmail.com 

 

Retiring Treasurer Mr Ross Wood 9294 3356 

 rosswood@bigpond.com  0419 041 757 

 

Librarian Mr Mark Leaman 0403 886 979 

 mleaman@bigpond.net.au    

 

Exchange Secretary Mr George Morris 0429 087 231 

Email g.j.morris2@bigpond.com 

 

New Members Officer Mr John DiBiase 0412 722 126 

 john_dibiase@yahoo.com 

 

Publicity Officer Mr Mel Peachey 0439 952 992  

 sheila.peachey@hotmail.com 

 

Editor Stamp Hinges Greg Morgan 0407 448 671 

  gregory.morgan@bigpond.com    

 

Auction Catalogue Mr Paul Holman 0407 447 803 

        paulholman_1@bigpond.com 

 

Committee Members Mr Ross Edwards 9284 7125 

 Mr Ross Wood  

 Mr Wilfred Wells 9399 2275 

 Mr Paul Holman 

 

Auditor Mr Brian Austin 

 

Auctioneer Mr Trevor Lacy 9402 9216 (Phone/Fax) 

 

PSWA Webmaster Mrs J Stafford 

mailto:annmalal@bigpond.com
mailto:nickwatson171@iinet.net
mailto:gavin.w@bigpond.net.au
mailto:fulmar58@gmail.com
mailto:rosswood@bigpond.com
mailto:mleaman@bigpond.net.au
mailto:g.j.morris2@bigpond.com
mailto:sheila.peachey@hotmail.com
mailto:paulholman_1@bigpond.com

